

The Winchcombe School

Maple Crescent, Newbury, Berkshire RG14 1LN Tel: 01635 232780 Fax: 01635 232789 Email: office@winchcombe.w-berks.sch.uk

Website: www.winchcombe.w-berks.sch.uk

Achieve, Believe, Care

21st May 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

You have been allocated a place in: Year 1 Bubble 2

Oak classroom

Entrance and Exit:

9.00 - 9.20 am drop off through the bike shed gate, and willow tunnel to Oak class. You must stay 2 metres away from other parents and staff at all times. Once you have dropped your child off, please leave PROMPTLY, using the usual oneway system leaving school through Happy Kids gate.

2.45 pm - pick up and leave school using the same route as drop off. This must be PROMPT as other bubbles will be arriving soon after.

You must NOT arrive before or after your designated time, to ensure other bubbles are not infected.

Adults in Bubble:

Miss Anderson and Mrs Morgan - Monday/Tuesday Miss Anderson and Miss Ferris – Thursday/Friday

Curriculum:

Teachers are planning around reviewing and developing key basic skills in oracy, reading, writing and maths. There will be enrichment activities after lunch.

General Details:

Only bring in:

- Water Bottle
- Packed lunch (If your child requires a school lunch, please pre-order this on Schoolmoney)
- Coat
- Sunhat (sun cream to be applied before coming in)

















No school uniform to be worn, so clothes can be cleaned each day – clothes must be appropriate and trainers are recommended.

Please note that if your child, or anyone in your child's bubble displays Covid 19 symptoms, that person will be isolated from others and sent home, as will the rest of the bubble. That bubble cannot return for 14 days unless the person with symptoms is tested and the result is negative. In this case, the bubble can then return to school.

We will talk to all the children on their first day back about the importance of staying safe in their bubbles. Please can you also discuss this with them. As I have stated earlier, I cannot promise that the children and staff in each bubble will be able to keep socially distanced during each day. Therefore, only send your child in if you accept this.

Do not bring your child to school if they, or anyone in your family bubble has got Covid 19 symptoms or have not been adhering to social distancing protocols. This is utterly vital in trying to keep everybody safe.















